College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, January 26, 2007
Present: Stu Goldstein, Sarah Corrigan, Sue Wick, Nikki Shultz, David Schladt, Alexis Powell, Frank Barnwell, Iris Charvat, Leslie Schiff, Paul Siliciano, Andrew Manning, Jean Underwood, Martha Flanders
Not Present:   Rogene Schnell, Robin Wright, Jane Phillips
Approve minutes from November 10, 2006 meeting
Old Business:

New Business:

Paul Siliciano presented a proposed new week-long course, BioC 4225 (Laboratory in NMR Techniques) for approval.  He explained that it was developed from a previously offered workshop.  Leslie asked whether it could be taken by Microbiology undergraduates.  He said it could, but that it was designed primarily for Biochemistry majors.  Undergraduates will get first priority.  Because of the strong magnetic fields, it cannot be taken by students with pacemakers or some metallic implants.  Sue asked about assessment.  He said there may be some presentations, but written reports will probably not be used for assessment.  Jane Phillips stated that this course needs to get on the list for course fees for next year.  Leslie Schiff moved to approve the class, Ris Charvat seconded, and the committee voted unanimously to approve the course proposal.
Reserved Seats for Incoming Transfer Students – There are best practices for handling course setup and waitlists.  It would be helpful if someone such as Pat Sherman in CBS Student Services could write up a protocol for the departments to coordinate handling of waitlists and reserved seats for transfer students.
Faculty discussed how it is problematic that students add to waitlists without having the prerequisites for taking the class.  Students often stay on waitlists when they have little intention of enrolling in the course, making it hard to determine who should be given permission numbers for the course.

Andrew Manning said he thought it would help if prerequisites were enforced so that there doesn’t need to be as much repetition in courses on topics they’ve already learned (e.g. PCR).
Dr. Siliciano voiced concerns about undergraduate students who seem to be persisting in challenging majors yet not succeeding in 4xxx-level major courses.  He asked if the CBS Dean’s Office could send letters to students warning them about their performance.  The committee agreed that students need more connection with faculty as they’re entering the upper division major courses so that they understand their options and what the courses entail.  The committee compared departmental strategies, such as assigning new majors to faculty who are especially motivated to meet with undergraduates versus distributing them equally throughout the department.
Andrew Manning suggested that “Got Research?” and “GRE to PhD” sessions through the CBS Student Board could mention the importance of faculty mentoring.  Having students spread the word about where to go for different types of information could help sell the idea.  The committee agreed that was a good idea, and that perhaps small-group faculty mentoring could be an option.
Writing Intensive Requirements 

Faculty on the committee had different viewpoints about the value of the new 1st year writing proposal for the U of M.  Hopefully it will improve CBS students’ writing skills at any level, even high-ability students who would have been exempt in the past.  Dr. Charvat noted that assessment of how students value the new writing courses will be important, and voiced concerns that a required writing course might prevent students from taking biology their first year.
The courses offered should be flexible, and multi-dimensional enough to fit the needs of students and challenge them.
Announcements

PBio 5514 Title change from “Plant Molecular Biology to “Plant Molecular Genetics and Development  (Ris Charvat)
Sue Wick is working on the problem of whether or not there may be non-CBS students who are “caught” with Biol 1001 and not 1002W if they don’t take it Fall 2007, the last semester it will be offered.  Biology, Society and Environment students in CLA are one group who might be impacted.  Perhaps substitutions of Biol 1009 for 1002 could be made for students who will never transfer to CBS.  This could potentially be approved by petition in CLA communities’ Scholastics Committees.  Dr. Siliciano asked Dr. Wick how many non-CBS students need 1002W in any given term.  Dr. Wick said that emails were recently sent out to students who took Biol 1001 in the past several terms to warn them.

Biol 1001 and 1009 enrollment has dropped somewhat in the past few terms, perhaps due to larger numbers of New Advanced Standing (NAS) transfer students from outside the U of M system and CBS freshmen delaying biology to the sophomore year. 
The meeting was adjourned.
